FOOTHILL COLLEGE OFFICE OF COMMUNITY SERVICES

June 12, 1961

Memorandum to:

The Faculty and Staff

From:

Mrs. Mary Levine, Board Chairman

Concerning:

President's Contract

The Board of Trustees wants the faculty and staff to know that in an executive session Saturday, without Dr. Flint's presence or knowledge, the Board elected to offer Dr. Flint a new four-year contract as president and district superintendent effective July 1.

The Board is particularly eager to have the faculty receive this news, for this is the Board's way of letting the staff and community know how much it appreciates the outstanding job which has been done by the total staff during these formative years at Foothill. The Board also wants the faculty to know that it supports whole-heartedly all policies and procedures of the administration.

While the Board recognizes that Dr. Flint's original contract has still a year to go, it was the desire of the Board to have continuity established by renewing the contract one year early. The Board of Trustees believes that this will be a reassuring act to the community for it is sure that the community supports the Board in its recognition of the Foothill College administration and faculty as a winning team.

mil/ms